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Fire Chief’s Weekly Update – November 4, 2022 
   

 
 

 Bianca celebrated her one-year anniversary with 
Tubac Fire District this week! Please stop by Station 
#1 and thank her for her service to our community. 
We appreciate you Bianca!! 

 Chief Horvath met with representatives from AT&T this 
week to discuss the Station #1 tower project. A land 
survey was completed this week as well.  

 We received word this week that we will be receiving 
some financial support from the SCC Workforce 
Program to assist with the upcoming EMT/FF 
Academy. We will be meeting with the County and 
RRMFD chiefs next week for more information.  

 SCC Chiefs will be meeting next week at Nogales FD 
Station #2 for our monthly meeting. Hopefully we will be 
celebrating the passage of Prop #310! 

 Don’t forget we have physicals next week! 
 We are one month away from the deadline to submit 

your letter of interest for Captain Testing.  
 Next Friday, November 11, is a holiday. Admin offices 

will be closed and there will not be a weekly update.  
 
 

Operations Report – DC Guerrero 
 
 Uriel and Henry attended Rope Rescue III 

training.  
 Ben and Esai attended Blue Card Tactical 

Boss (Division Sup) workshop  
 Charlie and Tim attended ICS 400 class 

today  
 Hesly attended the Battalion Chief 

academy this week  
 Tubac hosted Wiser training on Wed at 

our station 2.   
 Tim and Tim are currently completing 

Blue Card incident commander training 
and will be participating in our first in 
house simulation training next week.  
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 Oscar Berellez is completing his on-boarding process and 
should be on shift by November 9th. He brings close to 10 
years of experience and a strong work ethic him and will be 
assigned to B shift.  

 Stop the Bleed training was conducted on Wednesday for the 
county. This included participants from the schools, PD, SO, 
and all FD’s in the county.  

 
 
Public Education Update - Charlie Alvarez 

 
 Carmen will conducting a CPR class tomorrow at Station 2 

beginning at 0900. 
 B Shift participated in the San Cayetano Trunk Or Treat this 

past Monday. Afterwards they also participated in the Rio Rico 
Medical and Fire Trunk or Treat. Both events had a great turnout. Thank you to B Shift for 
helping to make these events happen.  

 The annual toy drive is underway. Donation boxes should be set out at each station. The 
names and phone numbers from the donating person should be collected and that 
information can be shared with Charlie, Nancy or Bianca so Charlie can give them a 501C3 
letter for their taxes if needed. 

 The Thanksgiving Adopt A Family program planning has begun and requests from families 
in need from the local schools has been requested. The delivery of food will be done the 
week of Thanksgiving. 

 The Nickels Car Show/Trunk or Treat event held October 29th had a great turnout as well. 
Because of the great attendance, Local 4125 was given a $1,000 check by Nickels to go 
towards the Adopt A Family program. Captain Lujan also accepted a $200 check from a 
local Church. This will go a long way in helping our community during this holiday season. 

 Charlie and Local 4125 have volunteered to help provide toys to 25 children within Santa 
Cruz County. A local organization helps children gather toy wish lists and provide toys to 
children in need during the holiday season. More information about the organization and 
what they do for the county throughout the year will be forwarded.  

 Charlie and Fire Marshal Cluff from Rio Rico Medical and Fire are working together to 
receive smoke detectors and Wildland Safety materials from the Arizona Burn Foundation. 
Fire Marshal Cluff will be driving to Phoenix to pick up the materials and will drop off our 
share at Station 2.  

 Thank you to everyone for helping to make these events happen. The next two months will 
be busy but the help from everyone has been outstanding. 

 
 

Wildland Update  
 
 All wildland resources are in the district. 

 
 
Update from DC Rivera 
 
 Met with Tubac Chamber, tour Tubac area for festival issues. 
 Attended Hazard Mitigation Plan meeting with SC County.  
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 Unit #1048 pump fixed truck in service and radio issue fixed. 
 Met with AT&T for land survey. 

 
 

“Earn your leadership every day.”  
Michael Jordan 

 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday Henry Valdez 
(November 7)!! 

 
 

 

 


